5 Year Experience of Organising an Annual Bereavement Service for Renal Carers – Single Centre Experience from the UK
Background: For many patients on dialysis and those with advanced chronic kidney disease for whom transplantation is not feasible, dialysis remains a palliative treatment.  For carers, involvement with the renal team and looking after their loved ones becomes an integral part of their life.  When the patient dies, links that have formed with staff and routines that were followed suddenly come to a halt.  Carers are left bereft and although staff are available, the pressure of on-going work means that attention to bereavement is overlooked.
We have had a supportive care programme in place for patients at the end of life, and those failing to thrive on dialysis, for over 7 years.  5 years ago we introduced an annual memorial service to offer support to bereaved caregivers and other renal patients.

Methods:  Carers of patients who died in the last 18 months, and surviving renal patients, are invited to attend a non-denominational service.  This is done by personalised invitations, phone calls, notices in the renal units, hospital and local communications.  During the hour long service in a nearby centre, staff, relatives and surviving patients make readings.  All the names of the recently deceased patients are read out, and carers are given a token of remembrance, hand-crafted by dialysis and support staff.  At the end, a memorial tree is lit and there is time for reflection followed by refreshments.
Findings:  We have, over the 5 years, seen an increase in the numbers of carers attending, with some choosing to come annually.  The majority that attend are Caucasian, despite 40% of our dialysis population being Indo-Asian and  Afro-Caribbean.  We have also found that haemodialysis nurses are least likely to attend.  Both written and verbal feedback has been positive, with carers reporting that they are provided with closure to the bereavement process.

Conclusion:  Bereavement is often overlooked in the care of the renal patient and we report that a memorial service helps us bridge this gap and is well-received by carers and staff alike.  Our challenge in the future is to engage with the non-Caucasian community and encourage more haemodialysis nurses to attend.
